Council was called to order at: 6:30pm by GK

Prayer was offered by: GK

The roll of officers was called and noted as follows (P-Present, A-Absent, E-Excused, V-Vacant):

Chaplain: E Grand Knight: P

Deputy Grand Knight: P

Chancellor: E Recorder: P

Financial Secretary: p

Treasurer: P
Lecturer: P
Advocate: P
Warden: P
Inside Guard: P
Outside Guard: P
Trustee (3rd Yr.): E
Trustee (2nd Yr.): E
Trustee (1st Yr.): E

The Minutes of the previous meeting: Motion to approve last meeting's minutes passed. Minutes posted online to Council's website.

Membership Report: GK said Rob McBurney looking to 14 or 16 May to have video exemplification.

The results of balloting were: None.

The Grand Knight reported as follows:

- FS discussed Council's current website service and its difficulties. Council didn't renew previous service
 and has adopted another service which is now online at the previous website address.
- FS discussed sponsoring Boy Scout troop marksmanship raffle.
- GK thanked everyone who supported St Vincent DePaul food drive.
- GK thanked Recorder for his last three years in position. Discussed upcoming vote for officers for next fraternal year.
- GK discussed a member of another Council who recently passed away and whose family is in dire financial situation. FS said there's still a line item in budget available for donation. Vote passed to donate \$100.
- GK discussed state convention and noted average age of Knights in the state is 72 years old.
- FS discussed a priest whose family is had membership of this parish and council. A son in the family is a
 Catholic chaplain at Coastal Carolina Univ. and wants to enhance campus ministry.
 - GK discussed possibly establishing a line item in budget for campus ministries to donate to colleges and to have some sort of fundraiser. More to follow.
- Rob Wiggs discussed date for next blood drive. It'll be on 6 October 2019. Knights needed to donate blood and support pancake breakfast.

The Treasurer reported as follows: by Treasurer

Checking balance: \$8,509.32Savings balance: \$7,095.58

The following communications were read: None.

Financial Secretary report: by FS (see attached)

Vouchers: 2 vouchers for total of \$156.56



Receipts: 3 receipts for total of \$864.00

The Trustees reported as follows: None.

Report on Service:

The Chancellor reported as follows: None.

The following committees reported:

- Membership: None.
- Fundraising: None.
- Youth: Tom Militello thanked Knights for supporting youth ministry. Said there will be a summer program
 to challenge youth to deepen their faith. Asked for help for Home Works program this July. Noted that he
 wants to do a ping pong tournament this summer.
- · Community: None.
- Church: see attached Faith Director's Report provided by Dan Wagner
- Family and Council Committee: None.
- Retention: None.

Discussion on Council Calendar: None.

New business was taken up and disposed as follows: None.

Unfinished business was taken up and disposed as follows: None.

Report of Patriotic Degree: by Rob Wiggs

 Discussed May Procession that took place on 5 May 2019. Discussed possibility of recruiting a new candidate into the council.

The Insurance Agent reported as follows. None.

The District Deputy reported as follows:

Announcements:

Knights in Distress:

 Please keep the following Brothers and family members in your prayers: Lester Johnson, Damien Masse, Byron Weston, Frank Toth, Bill Jones, Rick Gleissner, William Gatling, Bernard Corbett, Sam and Lagaré Kopack, Alberto Alvarez, Terry McWaters

Under Good of the Order: by Lecturer

Discussed Catholic Man of the Month from most recent copy of Columbia magazine. Focus was on a 19th-century priest who served as a moderator between U.S. government and Native Americans in South Dakota. GK thanked Mike Wilbur for his service as Lecturer as he won't serve in role next year.

Chaplain's summation: None.

Closing prayer was offered by: GK at 7:20pm.



Attest,
Randall G. Owens
Randall G. Owens
Recorder

Knights of Columbus Council #12554

Financial Secretary's Report

Receipts:

TOTAL	\$ 864.00	
3) Donation	\$ 20.00	
2) Rifle Raffle	\$ 700.00	
1) Dues	\$ 144.00	
1) 5		

Vouchers:

TOTAL	\$ 158.56
2) Dan Wagner – raffle tix; raffle barrel	\$ 88.56
1) K of C Council Accounts – bond for Treas & FS	\$ 70.00

Raffle Report:

Prize: Henry Eagle Scout Tribute Edition Golden Boy .22 Rifle

Tickets \$25 or 5/\$100; max 100 tickets sold;

gross receipts if 100 tickets sold: \$2,000 - \$2,500

winner must be 18 and legally able to take possession; need not be present to win drawing planned for Troop Court of Honor on Monday June 17

Expenses: MSRP of Rifle is \$1,150 + tax; our cost is just under \$900 + under \$100 for tickets, raffle barrel, etc.

Anticipated Proceeds: \$1,000+ to Troop 100



Good evening, ST JOSEPH K OF C COUNCIL

Today is May 9, 2019. | Last accessed: May 9, 2019 4:20 PM ET.

Deposits	Available Balance	Today's Beginning Balance	Pending Transactions
TD CONVENIENCE CHECKING x9128	\$8,509.32	\$8,349.32	\$160.00
BUSINESS SAVINGS x8694	\$7,095.58	\$7,095.58	\$0.00
Total	\$15,604.90		

© 2019 TD Bank, N.A. All Rights Reserved

Faith Director's Report 9 May 2019

Happy Easter Season!

Easter was April 21 and we are nearly three weeks into the Easter Season! The Easter Season continues until Pentecost Sunday, June 9.

14 or 15 members were welcomed into the Church at the Easter Vigil on April 20. On April 30, GK Robert Startz, Robb McBurney and I each had the opportunity to speak with those who just completed the RCIA process about minsitries – including the Knights – at St. Joseph. As part of the process of entering the Church, all are encouraged to be active in volunteering. I believe we have at least one "hot prospect" – Scott Little, who the GK may mention.

Saturday, May 4 was First Holy Communion. The next day, May 5. following the 12:15 PM Mass, was the annual May Procession and Crowning of Mary. An Honor Guard from the 4th Degree was present.

This Sunday, May 12, is Mother's Day. There is NO Mother's Day brunch – this was axed by the Parish as too costly. There is also no Community Sunday as that has been moved to next week.

The weekend of May 18/19 after all Masses we will have an opportunity to say Farewell to Fr. Gray who will take up his new assignments in Charleston on June 1. Fr. Gray will continue as the Scout Chaplain for the Diocese and with his responsibilities in the National Guard at McEntire. His new principle duty will be as Vicar for Vocations where he will work closely with our Seminarians and those discerning a Vocation. He will also be the Chaplain at the Citadel.

May 30 is the traditional day for the Ascension but most Dioceses in the U.S. – including ours – move the celebration to the 7th Sunday of Easter: June 2.